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Mountain Vista High School
   School Accountability Committee (SAC) Minutes
Wednesday, 25 January 2023
In-person Meeting 
	X
	Rob Ceglie (Principal)
	X
	Lindsey Jaffe (Asst. Principal)
	X
	MacKenzie Boeckmann (Teacher)

	X
	Maren Sheesley (Sr. student)
	X
	 Evan McDermott (Jr. student)
	X
	Kristen DeBeer (Chair)

	X
	Diane Faut (Recorder)
	
	Dixon Cravens (Cmty rep)
	X
	Kelly Pointer (DAC rep)

	X
	Jamie Olson
	X
	Eddie Pena (new member)
	X
	Susie Morella

	X
	Heather Clark
	X
	Kiff Rasmussen
	
	Stuart Sinclair

	X
	Karen Wendling
	X
	Wendy Strait (Counselor)
	X
	Kyoko Okada

	
	Jen Levinson
	X
	Leah Porter
	
	


7:00 a.m.
Welcome and SAC Business (Please sign-in)
Kristen DeBeer, SAC Chair
a. Approval of minutes from 11/16/22 meeting
b. Opportunity to add a March meeting on 3/22/23. Meeting is being held at 7:00 a.m.
7:05 a.m.
Principal’s Report

Rob Ceglie, Principal
a. First semester update

It went well and kids wanted to be back in class. Overall, absences were down.

PLC Work – Wed/Thurs mornings has been valuable time for students to do some great work. We had teachers who were doing different things and we worked to get people on the same page with how the semester ran in terms of teachers. It’s been successful. Other groups came to see how we are running these PLC’s, etc. 

It’s been a fast two weeks back with lots of stuff going on. Registration is happening and we are planning for next year already. Open Enrollment Round 1 is the largest number we’ve ever had and Round 2 added 40 additional kids so far. We are seeing kids from all over (Parker/Castle Rock) that want to come to Vista. We are at 420 from MRMS and our goal is to try to get a class of about 500. 8th Grade Parent Night – turnout was amazing. 

b. Unified bell schedule update
a. Accessing programming at schools with different start times (i.e., TRHS)

“Compatible Schedules” vs. same start time – some schools will have slightly different start times. There’s going to be some travel and transition needed to get to other schools. It might not line up exactly. We will still have kids that go to other schools and not necessarily the Legacy Campus only. 

b. Legacy Campus information update. Not a lot to see there at this point. Still being built out. There are some streamline issues that we are working on in terms of Open Houses and getting the info out to the population. Legacy does not have a bell schedule yet. It’s in progress. Will there be transportation? There is a big push for it, and they are working hard to make something happen. There are sample schedules, but they need to see enrollment before it will be set. Likely a morning or afternoon program. Deadline is Feb. 10th for applications. MVHS Counseling sits down with all the kids and helps them prepare for that. The consistency piece is very important. 

c. 2023-24 course registration and CE/CTE info.
Wendy Strait, Counseling Department
MVHS offers some amazing opportunities, and we are one of the only schools that offers a CTE info Night. Vista has always been a huge supporter of the program. We have the leading number of Ascent kids – 5th year paid for program (college program). We had two students per year who would get a slot. Now we have new guidelines so you can go to college classes at a community college (Must have 9 credit hours and GPA of 2.5). MVHS has access to a lot of programs, and we have always promoted it. It’s been very hard to get our kids to these programs, so the reality is the combined schedule will be exciting for our kids. It will open opportunities that weren’t previously feasible. Kids will sign interest forms and will go through the counseling department so we can help them through the application process. Currently 164 students have filled out interest forms. We’ve always had about 30 students wanting to do Auto Tech and were unable to get in. 

d. Adjustment to 4:1 block schedule for Math. 
MacKenzie Boeckmann, Math Department
This not new for us, but there will be challenges. Such as how to keep kids caught up if they miss a class and keeping them engaged for 90 minutes. We are getting better at changing. We are talking with other teachers from other schools about how to make it successful. We will have to juggle with our ACC classes as well. PLC’s will be valuable. The positives will be that they will have more Eagle time for making things up for multiple classes. Discussions with Rock Canyon HS have been helpful. They transition less each day. 

M/W 1-4 Tu/Th 5-7, Fri. 1-7 and Eagle time and we are working on how to make it work and be beneficial for kids. Kids need time to get extra help and make up work. 

Start time will not change and release at 2:50 p.m. We are looking at how we use Eagle time. Mountain Ridge MS - 3/2 schedule. 
7:30 a.m.
MVHS Staff Training & Protocols for Conflict Resolution
Rob Ceglie, Principal




Moved to February Meeting 
7:40 a.m.
Trash in Parking Lots

Kyoko Okada, Parent

There is a large problem with the trash in the parking lots and a lot gets blown into the grass and become microplastics over time. We need to educate our kids about what is recyclable and what is not. Possible solutions – place signs around the West parking (mini grants may be available). Organize regular trash pickup throughout the year, raise funds for recycle bins. Put them in the parking lots and athletic field area. Need a system to bring to the dumpster. Volunteer hours or parents/volunteers. Engagement with sustainability will be a key component. We will see if we can come up with some ideas.

7:50 a.m.
DAC Update/District budget increase

Kelly Pointer, DAC Liaison
· Usually, the DAC meeting is after our SAC meeting, but this month it was rescheduled due to last Wednesday’s snowstorm.

· The DAC January 19th meeting discussed:

· The Career Expo (formerly the DAC Winter Forum) on February 16th at 6:30pm at the Legacy Campus

· For ALL ages

· Learn more about CTE and concurrent enrollment opportunities in DCSD

· Separate email will be sent out from DAC to SACs

· DCSD is advertising heavily, as well

· Hanover Research will be conducting a survey of high school students, DCSD staff, and parents re: equity policy implementation and thoughts.  DAC Superintendent Update (1-19-23).pptx (dcsdk12.org)
· Dr. Kirby gave a CITE/LEAD update.  This is the DCSD staff evaluation system.

· MBEC (Mill/Bond Exploratory committee) is ramping back up for possible ballot measures again this Fall.

· A SPED advocate gave a public comment about the recent situation where a student at an Elementary school was isolated. DougCo elementary school uses excessive restraint on second-grader | Suzie Glassman | NewsBreak Original
· The next regular DAC meeting will be 3/23.  UIP/Budget and Transportation will be on the agenda.  We requested SPED be on the April agenda.

8:00 a.m.
Open Forum & Suggestion for Future SAC Topics




Public comment request for what is being done to train staff on diversity and inclusion. 
Important Dates:

· MVHS SAC Meetings (7:00am to 8:15am in the LMC conference room):
· Wednesday, February 15, 2023
· Wednesday, March 22, 2023
· Wednesday, April 19, 2023
· Wednesday, May 10, 2023 (2nd Weds due to Graduation on the 17th)

· DAC Meetings, (held at 6:30 pm in Wilcox Board Room, Castle Rock):  DAC Liaison must attend; all SAC members encouraged to attend.
· January 19, 2023
· February 16, 2023 (Winter Forum – Legacy Campus)
· March 23, 2023
· April 20, 2023
· May 11, 2023
· June 15, 2023
· March 23, 2023
· April 20, 2023
· May 11, 2023
· June 15, 2023

